
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A  
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
Pursuant to the State of California Public Resources Code Article 7 of the California Environmental Quality 

Act (CEQA), as amended, the City of Los Angeles, Los Angeles World Airports has prepared an Initial Study 
for the project described below.  Under CEQA, the City identified no significant impacts and proposes to 

adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration. 
  

Date:   February 10, 2011 

To: All Interested Parties 

Project Title: Los Angeles International Airport (LAX) Southwest Remain Overnight 
(RON) Apron Project (City File No. NG-11-025-AD) 

Project Location: The project site is located in the southwest portion of LAX, generally 
south of World Way West, between Taxiway AA and Pershing Drive, in 
the City of Los Angeles, County of Los Angeles 

Project Applicant: Los Angeles World Airports 

Description of Project: 
The proposed project involves the development of an 18-acre concrete pad (i.e., "apron" area) 
in the southwest portion of LAX.  The proposed project facility would be used for aircraft to park 
overnight (i.e., Remain Overnight - "RON") or during the day (i.e., Remain All Day - "RAD"), 
and/or undergo light maintenance/servicing during the day.   

The Southwest RON Apron would provide aircraft parking positions to accommodate up to four 
Airplane Design Group (ADG) VI aircraft such as the Airbus A380, although the apron could 
also be used by a variety of smaller aircraft.  Each parking position would be equipped with 
high-mast lighting, 400 Hertz (Hz) electrical power, infrastructure for electric Ground Service 
Equipment (GSE) charging stations, preconditioned air (i.e., cool or warm air routed to the 
interior of the aircraft), potable water, and a wash rack system (i.e., trench drains along the 
concrete surface that would capture runoff from the washing of aircraft and then filter the runoff 
for reuse; after several cycles of reuse, the runoff would be routed to the sanitary sewer).  
Aircraft access to and from the new RON would be via existing Taxiway AA directly east of the 
site. 

How to Comment on Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 
The proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration and Initial Study for the proposed project will be 
available for viewing beginning on February 10, 2011 and may be viewed on the LAWA website 
www.ourlax.org under "Projects – Publications".  Please call (424) 646-6496 for other viewing 
locations or for questions. 
 
Comments on the document must be received by 5:00 p.m. on March 2, 2011 at the following 
address: 

Mr. Herb Glasgow 
Facilities Planning Division 
Los Angeles World Airports 
1 World Way, Room 218 
Los Angeles, CA 90045  

Comments may also be emailed via a link on the project website [www.ourlax.org].  


